
Congratulations to the Upper Mississippi Valley Archaeological Research 
Foundation (UMVARF) for receiving the IAS 2019 Charles J. Bareis 
Distinguished Service Award. This award honors those individuals and 
organizations that have made significant contributions to Illinois 
archaeology and/or the IAS. UMVARF was nominated by David Nolan (far 
right in image above) with Letters of Support from Andrea J. Alveshere, 
Richard Fishel, Ken Farnsworth, and Greg Wilson. Members of UMVARF 
included (from left to right in the image above) Tom Emerson, Sharron 
Santure, Bob Stelton, Deb Stelton, Mary Alyce Witzig-Hofsess, and Duane 
Esarey (second from right). (Members of UMVARF not pictured: Larry 
Conrad, Bill Green, and the late Jean Stephens.)


